School Board Requesting Levy Renewal – Taxes Will Not Go Up

The Walnut Township Local Board of Education has placed a property tax renewal on the November 3 ballot.  The tax, originally approved on May 6, 2003, is due to expire on December 31, 2009.  Several community members have asked for information regarding the renewal of the levy, and in most cases, the questions are very similar.  Some of the more commonly asked questions include the following:
Why is the district asking that the levy be renewed?


The levy represents $258,000 of revenue for the schools, or approximately 4.2% of the General Fund Expenditures for Fiscal Year 2009.  These dollars are used for the day-to-day operations of the schools, including the recent upgrades to the facilities.  Without the income, the district simply cannot continue to operate its schools and continue to fund its current programs in the manner of which we are accustomed. 
Is this a new levy?


No, the levy is a renewal of an existing levy which is due to expire.

How long will the levy run?

The 2.1 mill levy will run for a period of five years.  This same information will appear on the ballot, which is listed as Issue 18.
How much will the levy cost me?

The levy renewal will cost the owner of a $100,000 home approximately $64 per year.  The original levy in 2003 cost the same homeowner $70.44 per year during the previous five year period of time.  This levy request will actually cost slightly less than when it was first approved.

Is the district getting an increase in funding from the State of Ohio?

No, the district is not getting an increase in funding from the State. Actually, the current 2 year state budget reflects a 1% decrease in state funding during the first year, and a 2% decrease in the second year.
What has the district spent the tax dollars on over the last few years?

A large percentage of the money has been allocated to fund a facility improvement program that is ongoing and to assist with the daily operations of the district.  Projects which have been completed include the replacement of the roofs at the high school and elementary schools, the purchase and district- wide installation of new classroom technology, and the complete upgrade of the school libraries. Many other projects have been completed such as the paving of the high school parking lots, the installation of security cameras at both buildings, and the replacement of the high school student lockers.  An up-to-date listing of the school improvement projects can be found on the school district web site at www.walnuttsd.org.
Where did the money come from to build the new track and bleachers?

The athletic facility upgrades and the installation of the new Ken Keener Track and Field Complex was funded through a collaborative effort among community members, athletic boosters, the Walnut Township Local School Board, and area businesses.  The Columbus Foundation contributed $25,000 towards the project and many local business owners and school vendors submitted monetary donations to assist with the project.  The community, which includes hundreds of donors, has been working towards the completion of the project since the mid 1980’s.
